
Dear Cub Parents,
It was great to see all our friends and teachers back in school after the summer holiday.  
Our imaginations were stirred and inspired Our imaginations were stirred and inspired by September’s theme  "Under the Sea''. We 
enjoyed learning about the different sea animals and their special characteristics. Playing 
the “What Am I” game was so fun. Can you guess what sea animal has a flat body and 
flaps its fins like wings? It’s a manta ray! Manta rays can grow very big and they could 
jump out of the water too like dolphins. Wow! We enjoyed imitating the movements of 
the sea animals and we even had a race! We also did an under the sea yoga and mermaid 
ballet in our PE class. In addition, we read a story about the most beautiful fish in the 
ocean that had no friends because he did not ocean that had no friends because he did not want to share his shimmering scales with 
his friends. Therefore, he became so lonely. When Rainbow Fish learned to share his 
beautiful scales with other fishes he became happy and he had many friends. From this 
story, we learned that SHARING MAKES US HAPPY.  We made rainbow fish and other sea 
animals in arts and crafts. We continued exploring life under the sea by reading books 
and watching some videos. We were amazed to see the colorful corals and fishes in the 
ocean. We would like to dive into the deep blue sea to see these beautiful creatures for 
real!  Morereal!  Moreover, we learned that it is very important to keep our beaches clean. If we 
litter on beaches this trash can travel to the ocean and will harm the sea animals and can 
cause their death. In literacy, we focused on the letters s,a,t,p,i,n. We learned the things 
that begin with these letters. We also started learning how to write lowercase letters. We 
learned how to spell out and write our names too! In numeracy, we continued on learning 
how to write numbers 1-10 alongside counting the corresponding objects. We did 
backward counting as well. Moreover, we learned to compare the number of objects using 
the words “More, Less or Same. In celebthe words “More, Less or Same. In celebration of the Mid-Autumn Festival, we made a 
moon-viewing “Tsukimi” craft and we also made dumplings in our Japanese class. We 
made dragonflies and mushroom crafts as well. The highlight of this month was Science 
Week. We created our own "Ocean in a Bottle". In this experiment, we learned that oil 
doesn't mix with water even if you shake it. The oil will always stay on top of the water. 
And when we rock the bottle, we see the waves moving. Fascinating! We also did the 
amazing “Volcano Experiment “, inspired by "The Floor is Lava", one of our favourite 
games. games. We enjoyed the chemical reaction of baking soda and vinegar, erupting from our 
little volcanoes. We are very grateful for your presence dear parents! We are looking 
forward to having you again at our upcoming events. On the last day of September, we 
had our most awaited theme party. We all looked adorable in our costumes. In our 
cooking class, we crushed the blue ice popsicles on the plate and added some sea animal 
gummy. We also made an “oyster“ snack. What a yummy treat! During the school break 
in August, our friend celebrated her birthday.  Happy birthday Vismayi! Indeed, we had 
lots of fun in the sea of learning. Stick around for our next adlots of fun in the sea of learning. Stick around for our next adventure!
Kind regards, 
The Cub Team 
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